Get ready for the 2024 New
Bedford Half Marathon!

The Annual New Bedford Half Marathon, a beloved tradition, 1is
set to take place this Sunday, March 17th, 2024, inviting over
2,000 runners to celebrate St. Patrick’s Day in New Bedford.
Hosted by the Friendly Sons of St. Patrick and the City of New
Bedford, this event is managed by the 100% volunteer New
Bedford Half Marathon Race Committee, Inc.

Renowned as one of the oldest half marathon distance events 1in
the Northeast, the race is a testament to New Bedford’s rich
history and community spirit. The course, starting and ending
on Pleasant Street near City Hall, presents a challenging yet
scenic route, offering waterfront views and enthusiastic
support from hundreds of volunteers and cheering fans.

Safety is a top priority for organizers, with nearly 125 New
Bedford police officers patrolling the course and ambulances
stationed throughout the city. To maintain safety,
participants and spectators are asked not to bring bags,
backpacks, suitcases, or rolling bags near the start/finish
area.

Residents are advised to plan ahead for traffic restrictions,
as parking will not be permitted along the race route, and the
route will be closed to vehicular traffic from about 10 a.m.
to 2 p.m. Alternative routes have been identified for those
needing access inside the course perimeter.

The New Bedford community warmly welcomes all participants and
visitors, 1inviting them to explore the city’s shops,
restaurants, and attractions before and after the race.
Complimentary parking is available at the Elm Street and
Zeiterion garages.

For more information about the race and race day activities,
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please visit www.newbedfordhalfmarathon.com. Come join us 1in
celebrating St. Patrick’s Day and the spirit of community in
New Bedford!

Watch last years marathon here:



